COLORADO HILL CLIMB ASSOCIATION
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
APRIL 4,2023
I. CALL TO ORDER
The regular and virtual meeting of the Colorado Hill Climb Association was called to order by President Jerry Brady at 7:01PM.
II. ROLL CALL
Dee Colm took roll silently. 18 attended in person 15 via Zoom.
III. READING OF THE MINUTES
Dee Colm read the minutes from the previous meeting (March 7,2023). Earl O’Maley made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Norm King 2nd it. VOTE 12 yes 0 no. Motion passed.
IV. TREASURER’S REPORT
Chelsea Brady read the Treasurer’s report. Harry Baker made a motion to accept the report as read. Gary Walsh 2nd it. Vote 14 yes 0 no. Motion passed.
V. REPORT OF COMMITTEES
NEW MEMBERSHIP APPROVALS: Joe Stewart read the list of new members. Teresa Gotto, Derek Shelton, Chris O’Brien. Mike Colm made a motion to accept new memberships, Harry Baker 2nd it VOTE 12 yes 0 No. Motion passed.
RACE DIRECTORS REPORTS: 
Rangely: Rodney O’Maley reports that both Fire and Ems are good with the September dates. Chamber of Commerce have nothing conflicting with our dates. Rodney has a conversation scheduled for later in the week with the county commissioner. We still need a water truck and water. Ryan made a comment that in the past the estimate for water and a truck was estimated at $4,000-$5,000.
Temple Canyon 1&2: Bob submitted tentative permit contingent on current proof of   insurance. Currently all applications (7) have been rejected without reason. Jill Walsh is working on getting an insurance policy pushed through. A few other suggestions were made as to insurance to talk to. Dillon Ediger requested a sponsorship package be sent to him as he has a potential sponsor for Temple Canyon. The landowner at the pits was concerned about getting some recognition via t-shirts, tickets and maybe on a banner. Will make sure that happens this year! Also, FYI the property is up for sale.
 Bob spoke with GFL(Green for Life) in Canyon City and they will sponsor our trash for the temple races.
Monarch 1&2: Forrest service permit is submitted. Rooms at the lodge will be discounted for CHCA members. Tzak is on board for our dates, could possibly have conflict with landowner/lease holder. Tzak says to proceed as usual and they will let us know. Not sure yet if we will need a grader. Jimmy Ford suggested trying to alleviate problems with arguing over pit space prior to Monarch dates. We Need to figure it out before everyone arrives. Ryan Middleton suggested that everyone pit at the top and leave the lower pits open for spectators and support vehicles. Dillon Ediger plans to be there early to work on getting everyone parked efficiently. Any hot button issues that need addressed should be brought up at the May meeting. Katie Kingsley says she can help us find a local food truck. Thank you, Katie. Chelsea Brady suggested having a potential solution when bringing up a problem. Dee Colm will coordinate with Katie Kingley to schedule a food truck for Monarch.
PPIR: Ryan and Jerry need to go down there in the next 2 weeks to walk the track. Finalize all the details like porta pottys, fire and ems. 
Lands End: Paul Dallenbach and Chip Griffith have a meeting Friday with road director and Forrest service.
VI. OFFICIALS
Chief Steward, Dillon Ediger: Running order split 1- Motorcycle, Rally 4wd, Super Sprint, Utv, Comp Truck, Sportsman, Champ, Unlimited 1.
Split 2- Quad, Rally 2wd, Openwheel, Super stock truck, Stock car, Unlimited 2, Junior. 
Ryan Middleton had a concern about putting motorcycles and quads at the front of the splits due to safety concerns with wildlife. Lea Packard asked how long someone would have from the time unlimited 1 finishes until quads go in split 2. Dillon Ediger estimates it will be 25-30 minutes.
Safety Official, Gary Walsh: Need Brighter color safety shirts for workers. Maybe Safety Green (Hi Vis). Dee Colm will make at discounted rate. Ryan offered to sponsor Hi Vis vests for safety workers. Have sizes by next meeting. Special thanks to Ryan!
Timing Official, Bob Dodd: Bob will be meeting with Michelle Lyons soon to get timing equipment from her and go over the computer and what needs to be done.
Tech Director, Bryan Packard: Nothing to report. Need current rulebook before he can start early tech.
Landon Lucero (Eye Candy Aerials) asked if we could help him out with batteries during races. He posts a lot of drone footage of our events. Several people have offered to help him charge up.
VII. OLD/UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Pit Steward is absolutely needed! Bryan Packard suggested reaching out to Mark Amsberg as his plans have changed and he may be available now.
Staging, Dalton Riner is more than happy to help out. Dan Riner will update with his summer schedule in the next month.
Rangely in September vs Monarch in September: discussion points-
*We originally said if we couldn’t do Rangely in April we would just table it and stick to the rest of our schedule.
*Cost vs revenue bottom line of each race.
*Rather run different road than same road twice
*Last time Rangely was final race non points contenders didn’t come to the race.
*Rangely is a better road.
* We never know which races will be more profitable than others
Harry Baker suggested having an e-vote for drivers. Jerry reminded us that the reason we have these meetings is to decide on the issues and not have to send out e-ballots.
Have information ready to present at May meeting. Be ready to make a decision regarding Rangely vs Monarch.
VIII. NEW BUSINESS
Mechanics race. Rodney O’Maley made a motion to have the mechanics races at the last 2 races in September. Norm 2nd it. VOTE 8 yes 2 no Motion passed.
Volunteers for safety, timing, and wristband sales: Gary Walsh says he thinks hes good right now has a few new guys. Bob Dodd could use more timing volunteers. He currently has Shelly Portillo, but is reaching out to more. Jill Walsh will work timing too. 
Ryan suggested reaching out to boy or girl scouts locally to help with wristbands.
Travis Newbold has a volunteer for wristband sales at Lands End.
IX. Adjournment
Ryan Middleton made a motion to adjourn, Harry Baker 2nd it VOTE 12 yes 0 no
Next meeting May 2,2023 at 7:00PM




        

      
